Initiative: Keeping former board members engaged: 
History: In the past, former board members were thanked for their service and frequently never seen or heard from again.  

Problem: This led to multiple problems.  For example, alumni, who went from frequent contact with LC to none at all, became detached and less likely to participate in the life of the College.  As a result, the College lost enthusiastic, able and knowledgeable volunteer forces located around the country.

Solution: At the beginning of my term of office, I committed to sending out a Board of Alumni Alumni newsletter after each board meeting.  Response to those letters has been enthusiastic, and a number of alumni who had little contact with LC since their term of office ended reestablished contact with the school.  Jason is a shining example of this:  Here he is, back on the board again.

I envisioned the letter, as did Andrew, as the first step in a process of helping alumni reengage.  The next steps are more costly in both money and in the most elusive resource in the APP office, time.  They involve inviting former board members back to the fold, both for special campus events and to events designed specifically to recognize their contributions to the College.

 Events on campus where former board members will be recognized for their service would be catch-up measures undertaken for an intensive but limited period.  They might include the following:
1. Luncheons hosted by the current board president or immediate past president

2. Hosting former board members to the Honors Banquet

3. Invitation to a special event for former board members at Reunion

We might want to consider an honor similar to the status of Life Trustee granted to retiring trustees who have provided extraordinary board service.  As a Life Member of the Board of Alumni, one might be called upon to serve on special advisory committees to the board, or serve in some official capacity when the College comes to one’s local community.
Outcome: The purpose of reengagement would be to re-recruit these enthusiastic LC supporters to ongoing relationships with the College.  We will know we’ve been successful when former board members:

1. Actively participate in local alumni events.  We have good progress in this area.  For example, Melvia hosted a Black and Orange party in Hawaii, and Carrie hosted in Berkeley.
2. Can be called upon to serve as hosts when the College comes to their city.

3. Routinely engage with local alumni chapters or, where there is a need but no chapter, work with the College and other local alumni to create one. (Alumni Chapter Starter Kit)

This initiative is undertaken in the spirit of enlightened self interest.  My term on the board will end in June, 2012.  I know that I will want to stay engaged, but will be unable to do so at the level of intensity I’ve pursued during my presidency.   I assume others, like me, want to continue to feel welcome and useful despite being less intensively involved.  The best way I can think of to assure an ongoing sense of purpose is to have a limited but important role former board members are asked to assume.  

